This notice is being sent to the Lifespan Research Community on behalf of the Office of Research Administration, the Safety Office, and the Biohazards and Laboratory Safety Committee.
Did you know that packages containing dry ice shipped by ground or air transport are considered to be a hazard?

Did you know that packages containing biological specimens shipped by ground or air transport may be considered to be a hazard?

Did you know that in order to ship a package that contains a hazard, you must be certified to ship hazardous substances?

Federal and international regulations require anyone directly involved with the shipment of hazardous and/or potentially infectious materials, including biological specimens and cultures, be properly trained on pertinent shipping requirements.
Federal regulations specify how these packages must be prepared and labeled.  Dry ice is also considered to be hazardous, so any package that contains dry ice must be properly prepared and labeled.
Fines and penalties can be imposed against institutions and individuals who fail to comply with the applicable rules including proper classification, identification, packaging, marking, labeling and documentation. Knowledge is crucial to ensure compliance.

REGULATIONS:  All major shippers use the International Air Transport Association (IATA) regulation, also referred to as the Dangerous Goods Regulation (DGR) as their standard. Complying with IATA will ensure you meet the provisions of other US regulations. IATA Guidelines
It is your responsibility as the shipper to determine whether your biological materials are subject to the requirements of any of these regulations. 

TRAINING is mandatory for anyone offering, preparing for transport, packaging, or transporting  hazardous goods.  Refresher training is required once every once every two years under IATA's Dangerous Goods Regulations, or as often as the regulations change.
Eduware provides an online course that covers the requirements for shipping biological and diagnostic specimens including their shipment on dry ice.  The cost of the course is $125, which may be reimbursed by your departmental cost center.  http://www.eduwhere.com/coursedescription.cfm?courseID=10
Please share this information with your colleagues and staff.  Please contact the Safety Office, 444-8064 (RIH) and 793-5060 (TMH) if you have additional questions.
